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A message from our Rector 
 
Dear Friends,  
 

Greetings in the Name of Christ.   
 

As Epiphany turns to Lent, I encourage you to look through this edition of The Epistle to see the 
many opportunities available to make yours a Holy Lent. Again this year, some of your fellow 
parishioners have been involved in producing our Lenten devotional booklet, Create and Make in Me 
a New Heart. It will include meditations written by the clergy, people and friends of St. Paulõs. (This 
will be available electronically, as well.) We will offer a three-week Lenten series on Thursdays on the 
Resurrection Narratives in the Gospels. The Sunday morning series will focus on the profoundly 
good work of Water for South Sudan. In addition to our regular Noon Eucharist, beginning on Ash 
Wednesday there will be a 7:00am Eucharist in the Chantry each Wednesday.  
   

Lent is a season of self-denial, prayer, and fasting, but it is also a gift to us.  It is a time for each one 
of us to focus on our relationship with God and the Church. I encourage you to use this Lent to 
reflect on what it means for you to be a disciple of Christ, not just a church member, and use the 
opportunities provided here to strengthen your spiritual life.   
 

With my prayers for a Holy Lent, I remain, 
Your friend and Rector, 

 
(The Revõd) Robert A. Picken 
 

 
Bishop Singh visits St. Paulõs 
 

 
 

ABOVE: The Right Reverend Prince Singh, Bishop of Rochester, met with St. Paulõs clergy and the 
entire Vestry between worship services on January 10.  Pictured at the meeting are Bishop Singh with the 
Rev. Rob Picken and Vestry Members Kitty McDowell, Steve Snell, Dean Arvan, Patricia Denham, and 
Lindsay Korth.   
 
RIGHT: Bishop 
Singh greets 
parishioners Bertram 
Hodge, Tim Dewart, 
and Jackie Barnes 
after the 8:00 am 
service. 
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Bishop Singh visits St. Paulõs 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Right Reverend Prince Singh made his annual visit to St. Paulõs on January 10. He preached and 
celebrated the Eucharist at both servicesñand offered Baptism and Reception to parishioners.  
 

TOP ROW: The Right Reverend Prince Singh prepares the Baptismal Font and welcomes new 
members into the Episcopal Church. 
 

BOTTOM ROW (Left): The congregation welcomes new members. (Right): Bishop Singh after the 
8:00 am service. 
 

Welcome 
Please join us in welcoming those who were recognized on January 10 as being new to St. Paulõs. We 
are blessed that they have chosen St. Paul's in their spiritual journey! 
 

The Ager Family   Maureen and Stephen Chepiga 
The Goldie Family   Marielle Santoriello & Tom Whitbeck 
Ruth and Tom Spina   Corrina Valley & Charles Hosley 
Kat Taylor    Karen, Joseph, Claudia and Middy Vella 
Joyce and John Worboys  Mara, Chris and Emma Wallingford. 
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Lenten Opportunities for Reflection   
 

 
 

 

 

  February 10, 2016  

 Holy Eucharist in the Chantry  

          7:00 AM  

          12 Noon  

          5:30 PM  

 

.Wednesday Lenten Services . 
 

In addition to our regular Noon Eucharist,  

there will be a 7:00 am Eucharist 

in the Chantry each Wednesday during Lent. 
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Adult Christian Formation Opportunities 
 

St. Paulõs Lenten Program/Water for South Sudan 
St. Paulõs Reads A Long Walk to Water!  Parishioners of all ages are encouraged to read A Long 
Walk to Water, Rochester author Linda Sue Parkõs biographical account of Salva Dutõs journey 
from his war torn village to Rochester, New York. Welcomed by the St. Paulõs community, members 
helped Salva establish Water for South Sudan in 2004. Interwoven with Salvaõs story is that of Nya, a 
young South Sudanese girl growing up in more recent times.  Copies of the book will be available 
for sale or loan in the Parish Hall on Sunday mornings, beginning Sunday, February 14.  
 

Welcome Speakers Angelique Stevens and Linda Sue Park 
Parish Hall, 9:00 am, March 6 and March 13 

 

 

Sunday, March 6: Angelique Stevens, 
Water for South Sudan Board Member, will 
share stories and photos from her recent trip 
to South Sudan. During her two-month stay, 
Angelique visited 80 of the 259 installed 
wells to evaluate how they are functioning 
and how the lives of the villagers have been 
impacted.  Learn how self-sustainability has 
become possible with access to fresh water. 

 

 

 

Sunday, March 13:: Linda Sue Park, Newberry Award Winning author, will share the 
transformational effect her book, A Long Walk to Water, has had on the lives of children around 
the world.  The young readers of her book, which has sold over one million copies in eleven 
languages, have raised over one million dollars for Water for South Sudan.  Their efforts have 
helped Water for South Sudan bring fresh water to over 250,000 South Sudanese and dramatically 
change the lives of girls, who can now attend school instead of spending their day collecting water. 
 

Please encourage your friends to join us for these programs! 
 
 

9AM Adult Formation ñ Gospel Study 
From now through May we are studying the Gospels, asking who 
they were written for, what arguments they make, how they are 
similar, and how they are different. There are three sessions for 
each Gospel:  1) an overview of the Gospel, 2) a discussion of its 
parables and teachings, and 3) its account of Jesusõ travels to 
Jerusalem and the Passion. Presenters will be:  Rob Picken, Jay 
Burkardt, John Hazzard and Nancy Grear. 
 

Schedule: 
January 10, 17 and 30 ñ Mark 
February 14, 21 and 28 ñ Matthew 
April 3, 10 and 17 ñ Luke 
May 1, 8 and 15 ñ John 
 

Participants read the assigned Gospel prior to the first session.  
This series offers a great way to see the overall story line of the 
Gospels. Please plan to attend.  
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Adult Christian Formation Opportunities 
 
 

Lenten Devotional Booklet: Create and Make in Me a New Heart 
 

As a companion to the Lenten season of self-examination, we have again compiled a devotional 
booklet with writings by parishioners, staff, clergy, and friends.  The title for the booklet is taken 
from the prayer for Ash Wednesday that God will create and make in us new hearts.   As we open 
ourselves up to a fuller awareness of Godõs presence in our lives during Lent, we hope that the 
thoughts and prayers of this booklet will remind you that the Holy Spirit is at work around us ð 
during Lent and always ð to create and make in us new hearts ready to bear witness to the 
resurrection.  Hard-copies of the booklet will be available throughout the church beginning on 
Sunday, January 31st.    For the more technologically saavy, you can sign up to receive an e-mail each 
morning by following the prompts on our website (www.stpaulsec.org).      
 

Lenten Soup ôn Study:  
Jesus is not here; He is Risen 
A Look at the Resurrection Narratives in the Gospels 
 

On Thursdays during Lent, we will gather in the Parish 
Hall for a soup supper (child-friendly options available) 
at 5:30pm.  After a meal together, the adults will join in  
a study of the stories of Jesusõ Resurrection as found in 
the Gospels, while the children participate in their own 
program.  The Rector will lead the program for adults.  
At the end of the evening, we will all gather in the 
Parish Hall for the Office of Compline (Night Prayer).  
 

Thursdays, March 3, 10 and 17  
     5:30 pm - Soup Supper    
     6:00 pm - Program    
     6:45 pm - Compline    

 

 

Want to read the whole Bible? 
If youõd like to read the whole Bible with a group, come on February 7 at 9am to the Parish Hall to 
talk about how we might read the Bible together over the next year.  One option would be to use 
The Bible Challenge (published by the Forward Movement) that presents Bible readings for each day 
with a reflection, prayer and self-reflection question.  We will consider possible resources, propose a 
schedule, and get a sense of interest. If you cannot attend that meeting but would like to participate, 
contact Nancy Grear at 585-271-2240 or ngrear@stpaulsec.org. 
 
 

 WEATHER FORECAST:  It will  RAIHN in March!   
St. Paulõs will host RAIHN homeless families March 6-13  

Sign up today! At coffee hour see Carol Cunningham or call Carol Cunningham: 585 747 4526. 
Sign up online: www.paulsplace.ivolunteer.com. 
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Children, Youth and Family Updates 
 

Once Jesus watched people giving money to the temple.  Many rich people gave a lot.  One poor 
widow put in 2 pennies.  Jesus said she gave more because the rich people gave to God from what 
they had left over but the poor woman gave all she had.  (SOURCE: Mark 12:41-44)  Thank you to 
children who bring their offerings to church each week!  Extra envelopes are available on the Parish 
Hall stage by the windows or from Amy Welker.  
 

As we approach Lent, letõs remind children to be more like Jesus by being loving and generous.  
Children will receive a Lent offering box, or mite box (mite meaning a slight or appreciable amount), 
and/or a Lent coin folder.  Funds collected will help purchase items for St. Josephõs House of 
Hospitality, and help purchase farm animals for families through Episcopal Relief and 
Development.   
 

Our children will also create and send handmade cards and drawings using the church directory.  
Weõll work on these during our Community Time after the 10:00 am service. Thank you, parents, for 
helping your children be such thoughtful stewards! 
 

Amy Welker, Director of Children, Youth and Family Faith Formation 
 

Adopt-a-Classroom:  
17 Years of Service to Rochester Children 
 

This past December, the youth of St. Paulõs wrapped Christmas 
gifts for the 350 students who participate in the Adopt-a-
Classroom Program at Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. School #9.   
We are grateful for the support our youth show for young 
children! 
 

For 17 years, St. Paulõs has played an important role in 
providing tutoring and gifts of books that encourage reading at 
home.  

 

 

Forty-five volunteers from across the diocese (including Bishop  
Prince Singh and his wife Roja), and from other faith groups, tutor students at School #9 in reading 
skills. Disadvantages of poverty have caused many students at School #9 to enter school lacking 
basic reading readiness skills that are keys to success. Adopt-a-Classroom tutors work one-on-one 
with students, helping them to master reading skills.  When children get the help they need to read 
on grade level by 3rd grade, they are four times more likely to graduate high school by age 19!   
 

Twice a year, before school breaks, Adopt-a-Classroom also provides each of our 350 students with 
new books selected for their reading levels and development. These books may be the only books 
our students own.  These books support literacy skills during recess periods, and signify to students 
that their education is important.  Sources outside St. Paulõs have made the book distributions 
possible, but outside grants are never guaranteed.  Help with funding books is a critical need. 
 

There are many ways you can help Adopt-a-Classroom. You could tutor children for an hour a week 
or work in the school library.  You could offer financial support to Adopt-a-Classroom or help to 
pack books.  You could also tell others about the program and pray for students and volunteers.  
For more information, contact Paula Valeri, City School Outreach Coordinator, 
(pdvaleri@gmail.com, 585-748-7048). 
 
The next Epistle deadline is March 1 for inclusion in the March 15 issue. Submit your 

articles to: publicity@stpaulsec.org.  Judy Wadsworth, Newsletter Coordinator 
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Thank you! 

Î To Christmas pageant participants and supporters 

 

Another wonderful Christmas pageant was presented 
this year.  For the 2nd year in a row, the pageant was 
held during the 10:00 am service.  We had a record 
number of young animals and angels surrounding the 
baby Jesus.  It was truly a scene of wonderment and 
awe.  All participants did a splendid job of 
remembering their places and singing beautifully.  A 
huge thanks to Dr. Poovey, Sandra and Alicia Stenzel, 
Kim Swanson and all the parents who helped ready 
their children for the pageant.  The pageantõs success 
is due to all involved. 

Î To those who decorated the sanctuary for Christmas 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to those who helped decorate our church after the December 20th service.  Particular thanks 
to those who watered the 95 poinsettias and 8 trees throughout the Christmas season:  Ann 
Buerschaper, Mary Callaway, Jane Chapman, Patricia Denham, Tim Dewart, Nancy Grear, Sheryl 
Infantino, Janet Juneau, Chari Krenis, Pat Moran, Gail Snelling, Suzy Spencer, and June Talarico. 
Nancy Andrus and Nancy Wolcott 

Î To supporters of St. Josephõs House 

Thanks to all of the volunteers who help out each 
month at St. Josephõs House:  Tim Dewart, Karen 
Capan, Jackie Barnes, Nancy Grear, Nancy 
Townsend, Rob Picken, Lisa Stiffler, Jane Smith, 
Hugh Lambert, Mary Palermo, and Mike Halter.  I 
appreciate all that you do for St. Josephõs House. 
Blessings,  
Meredith Halter 
 
Shown at St. Josephõs House are (L to R):  Jackie Barnes, Mike Halter, 
Jane Smith, Mary Palermo, and Karen Capan. 
                                             Photo contributed by Tim Dewart 
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Celebrating our Musical History: 
St. Paulõs E. M. Skinner Organ Opus 655 
 

 

While all of us at St. Paulõs enjoy the magnificence of our church 
organ, some of our newcomers may be unaware of its storied history.  
The organ was built in 1927 by the E. M. Skinner Organ Company, the 
foremost name in American organ building.  Experts believe that the 
ògolden yearsó for Skinner occurred in the late 1920õs.  We are 
fortunate to have one of that vintage.  Of about 700 Skinner organs, 
only about 100 remain largely in original condition, including ours.  
 

In 2009 our congregation chose to restore the organ, both tonally and 
mechanically, to its original splendor. The restoration was led by our 
Director of Music, Dr. Robert Poovey, and our consultant, Jonathan 
Ambrosino, an authority on Skinner organs.  The major work was 
accomplished by the Parsons Pipe Organ Builders of Canandaigua.  
A. ThompsonðAllen Co. restored the console and harp/celesta unit, 

         and Broome & Co. restored the reed pipes. The project took a year 
and a half.  Four concerts in 2012 were held to celebrate the completion.    
 

The $1.2 million project was funded by donations from parishioners and a grant from the Joseph G. 
Bradley Foundation.  Payment from the Bradley Foundation was spread over four years and totaled 
$250,000.   We received the final payment in November 2015.   Additional contributions were 
received from friends of Dr. David Craighead, St. Paulõs organist from 1955 to 2003. He was also 
Professor of Organ and Chair of the Organ Department at the Eastman School of Music from 1955 
to 1992 and had an international performance and teaching reputation.  To insure that the organ will 
retain its current superb condition, The David Craighead Organ Fund was established.  The fund 
has a positive balance.  Additional contributions are always welcomed. 
Bob Frank, Retired Warden, and Nancy Reale, Warden 
 

May 20-22: Invite-Welcome-Connect 
 

Those who attended the 10:00 am service during Bishop 
Singh's recent visit witnessed two dozen people being 
welcomed to St. Paul's. These individuals, and another half 
dozen unable to be with us that morning, come from all ages 
and diverse back-grounds, but they stood to be welcomed 
because they want to be a part of St. Paul's community and to 
grow in faith among us.  
 

We can welcome even more new people to share our joys and  
 

to bring an exciting energy to St. Paul's. This spring we will host Mary Parmer, the creator of the 
Invite-Welcome-Connect (IWC) program aimed at helping Episcopal churches seek out visitors 
and keep them coming back! IWC can help Episcopalians share their love of Christ in a way that 
encourages visitors and newcomers. Parmer has spoken to dioceses around the country and has 
invited national leaders, including Presiding Bishop Michael Curry, to speak at IWC conferences. I 
have personally witnessed the growth that she and this program can inspire in a congregation, and 
am very excited to have her join us here! Mark your calendars to be part of this great opportunity! 
 

The Rev. Jay Burkhardt 
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St. Paulõs Annual Meeting 
 

At the 2016 St. Paulõs Annual Meeting, Rita Lancy was elected to serve as Warden and Grace 
Henshaw, Pat Moran, Judy McGrath, Steve Snell, Dean Arvan, and David Harre were elected to 
terms on the Vestry.  Those attending the meeting also approved the annual spending plan for the 
parish. Bob Frank was thanked for his service as Warden and Kitty MacDowell and Diane Evans 
were thanked for their service on the Vestry. The agenda also included reports by Warden Nancy 
Reale and Treasurer Judy McGrath, as well as presentations by Sandy Wolcott on the Arbor Society 
and by Amy Welker and the Rev. Jay Burkhardt on the Youth and Family Ministry.  Those present 
also received a helping of the Vestryõs famous chili for lunch, served by Vestry Members Judy 
McGrath and Patricia Dehman (seen at the right below). Approximately 100 members attended. 
 

Rob Picken is shown at the right after 
the 10:00 am service preceding the 
Annual Meeting, greeting Ann 
Refermat. 
 

Shown below making Annual 
meeting presentations are the Rev. 
Robert Picken, Warden Nancy Reale, 
Treasurer Judy McGrath, Amy 
Welker (Director of Children, Youth 
& Family Faith Formation), the Rev. 
Jay Burkhardt, and Sandy Wolcott. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
WE WELCOME THROUGH RECEPTION!  
Welcome Karl John Robson and Thomas Philip Whitbeck who were received on January 10, 2016. 
 

WE WELCOME THROUGH BAPTISM!  
Welcome Marielle Christine Santoriello who was baptized on January 10, 2016.   
 

We receive lettersé 
East Avenue Grocery Run: Thank you for taking part in our sixth annual event, which drew more 
than 1200 participants and raised more than $40,000 for local hunger programs.  We are grateful for 
your efforts to care for hungry people in our community and wish you all the best in the New Year.  
(Note: St. Paulõs received $490 for our participation, which has been donated to St. Josephõs House of Hospitality.) 
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